

Minutes of the Traffic & Transport Committee
Held at the Civic hall Uppermill, on Wednesday 9th June 2021

There were present: Cllrs: K. Dawson – Chairman	Community Group Members
J. Battye	T. Baxter
B. Beeley	R. Franklin
H. Bishop	J. Warham
	Press: Ken Bennett

1851. **Apologies for Absence:** J. Curley, J. Sykes and J. Greenwood

1852. **Declarations of Interest** None

1863. **Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th March 2021** – Agreed as a true record

1854. Mobile Traffic Calming Signs

IT WAS RESOLVED to defer this Agenda Item for 12 months

1855. TGfM

IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk would continue to chase a reply to the correspondence and to ensure that TGfM Representatives were invited to the next meeting to answer specific questions

1856 Issues from Community Groups

5. J. Warham asked a question: - if a bridge on private land was donated would SPC be willing to include in their assets.

IT WAS RESOLVED that as SPC would then be liable for maintenance and insurance then the best route would be for Mr. Warham to ask for advice from the Borough Solicitor.

T. Baxter raised several issues- speed humps on Chew valley Road, speed calming measures at Well-i-Hole, and Oak View Road.

IT WAS RESOLVED that Mr. Baxter would send the clerk an email with details which she would forward to Gary Sutcliffe, Highways, Unity Partnership.

R. Franklin asked a question about the traffic modifications put in place for the development of the Saddleworth School Site.

K. Bennet gave information regarding a press release from Oldham Council stating that residents could contact them with their concerns.

The Clerk would contact the Senior Project Manager, Naz Huda to ask if a meeting could be arranged.

6. **Items for next agenda (for information only)**

Date of next meeting: 1 September 2021.